
 ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS 
 MINUTES OF MEETING 
 February 22, 1999 
 
 
Board Members Attending: John Barbale 
     Matthew Armendo 
     Thomas Hannigan 
     Amar Kapur 
     Sara Robertson 
     John Reynolds 
     Charles Buffone 
      
Staff Attending: David Holden, Code Enforcement 
    Joanne Kennedy, OPCD 
 
John Barbale, Chairman, opened the meeting at 5:30 P.M.  The following actions 
were taken. 
 
442 Southwest Cutoff - Special Permit:  Upon a motion made and seconded, Board 
members John Barbale, Thomas Hanningan, Matthew Armendo, Amar Kapur and Sara 
Robertson voted to approve the requested Special Permit provided that:  (1) a 
map depicting existing personal wireless facilities be provided;  and (2) a 
letter from the State Department of Public Health be provided. 
 
10 Dorothy Avenue - Special Permit & Variance:  Upon a motion made and 
seconded, Board members John Barbale, Thomas Hanningan, Matthew Armendo, Amar 
Kapur and Sara Robertson voted to approve the requested Special Permit and 
Variance. 
 
7 Gaucher Avenue - Variance:  Upon a motion made and seconded, Board members 
John Barbale, Thomas Hanningan, Matthew Armendo, Amar Kapur and Sara Robertson 
voted to approve the requested Variance. 
 
7 Crown Street - Special Permit & Variances:  Upon a motion made and seconded, 
Board members John Barbale, Thomas Hanningan, Matthew Armendo, Amar Kapur and 
Sara Robertson voted to approve the requested Special Permit and Variances. 
 
215 Mill Street - Special Permit:  Upon a motion made and seconded, Board 
members John Barbale, Matthew Armendo, Amar Kapur, Sara Robertson and John 
Reynolds voted to approve the requested Special Permit. 
 
7 Palisades Street - Special Permit:  Upon a motion made and seconded, Board 
members John Barbale, Thomas Hanningan, Matthew Armendo, Amar Kapur and Sara 
Robertson voted to approve the requested Special Permit. 



475 Shrewsbury Street - Special Permit:  Upon a motion made and seconded, Board 
members John Barbale, Thomas Hanningan, Matthew Armendo, Amar Kapur and Sara 
Robertson voted to continue the hearing to March 22, 1999. 
 
 
Other Business:  Upon a motion made and seconded, Board members John Barbale, 
Matthew Armendo, Thomas Hannigan, Amar Kapur and Sara Robertson voted to 
approve the minutes of the February 8, 1999 meeting. 
 
The Chairman adjourned the meeting at 8:00 P.M. 
 


